
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

27 January 2014 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Fullbrook Physical Education Kit Policy
 
At Fullbrook, Physical Education is an 
are encouraged to take part in many different physical activitie
 
For health & safety reasons, we ask students to remove all jewellery and wear the correct PE kit.  All piercings 
will be asked to be removed as these can cause injuries not only to the student wearing the
the class.  Students should refrain from getting any piercings during school term for this reason.
valuables, the school policy is to expect all 
school cannot accept responsibility where this is not done.
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind all parents of the Fullbrook
 
Year 7-9 
Girls     
Yellow t-shirt (with Fullbrook logo) 
Black shorts    
Black football socks (outdoor)  
White socks (indoor)   
Black hooded jumper (with Fullbrook logo 
Plain (without stripes) black tracksuit trousers 
(optional)  

 

Year 10-11 
Girls     
Yellow t-shirt (with Fullbrook logo) 
Black shorts    
Black football socks (outdoor)  
White socks (indoor)   
Black hooded jumper (with Fullbrook logo 
Plain (without stripes) black tracksuit trousers 
(optional)    
 
NB – Students in Years 10 and 11 can purchase and wear the new Fullbrook PE kit.
 
The Fullbrook Physical Education Kit policy requires all students to change into their PE kit, even if they are 
excused from the practical element of the lesson.  The only exception to this will be if 
change because of physical incapacity
be expected to take on a different role wit
wearing the Fullbrook PE kit, students who are not participating can ensure they stay warm and prevent their 
uniforms from getting dirty.  If students fail to bring their kit, the usual 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Miss C Smit 
Head of Physical Education 

Kit Policy 

t Fullbrook, Physical Education is an important aspect of our students’ development and education
are encouraged to take part in many different physical activities both in lessons and at extra

we ask students to remove all jewellery and wear the correct PE kit.  All piercings 
will be asked to be removed as these can cause injuries not only to the student wearing the
the class.  Students should refrain from getting any piercings during school term for this reason.
valuables, the school policy is to expect all students to hand in their valuables when changing for PE.  The 

ot accept responsibility where this is not done. 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind all parents of the Fullbrook PE kit and Kit P

  Boys 
  Grey t-shirt (with Fullbrook logo)
  Black shorts 
  White shorts 
  Black football socks (outdoor)

Black hooded jumper (with Fullbrook logo – optional) White socks (indoor) 
(without stripes) black tracksuit trousers   Rugby top (brown and gold) 

Black hooded jumper (with Fullbrook logo 
Gum shields (advised for Rugby)

  Boys 
  White t-shirt (with Fullbrook logo)
  White shorts 
  Black football socks (outdoor)
  White socks (indoor) 

ith Fullbrook logo – optional) Rugby top (brown and gold) 
racksuit trousers   Black shorts 

  Gum shields (advised for Rugby)

Students in Years 10 and 11 can purchase and wear the new Fullbrook PE kit. 

The Fullbrook Physical Education Kit policy requires all students to change into their PE kit, even if they are 
om the practical element of the lesson.  The only exception to this will be if 

physical incapacity, for example.  On occasions when students are unable to do PE, they will 
be expected to take on a different role within the lesson.  This might be as an official, coach or observer.  By 
wearing the Fullbrook PE kit, students who are not participating can ensure they stay warm and prevent their 
uniforms from getting dirty.  If students fail to bring their kit, the usual sanction will apply.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

development and education and they 
s both in lessons and at extra-curricular clubs.   

we ask students to remove all jewellery and wear the correct PE kit.  All piercings 
will be asked to be removed as these can cause injuries not only to the student wearing them but also others in 
the class.  Students should refrain from getting any piercings during school term for this reason.  With regard to 

s to hand in their valuables when changing for PE.  The 

Kit Policy: 

shirt (with Fullbrook logo) 

Black football socks (outdoor) 

(with Fullbrook logo – optional)    
Gum shields (advised for Rugby) 

shirt (with Fullbrook logo) 

Black football socks (outdoor) 

shields (advised for Rugby) 

The Fullbrook Physical Education Kit policy requires all students to change into their PE kit, even if they are 
om the practical element of the lesson.  The only exception to this will be if a student is unable to 

, for example.  On occasions when students are unable to do PE, they will 
hin the lesson.  This might be as an official, coach or observer.  By 

wearing the Fullbrook PE kit, students who are not participating can ensure they stay warm and prevent their 
sanction will apply. 


